
Boone County Board of Health             meeting minutes           September 21st, 2020 
4th floor Board Room 

Boone County Hospital 

  

  

I. Call Meeting to Order: by Dr. Mehlhaus at 06:07pm 

II. Attendance: Present: Dr. Mehlhaus, Kriss Haglund, Steve Duffy,  

      Absent: Vicky Severson 

Additional Attendees: Debi Pestotnik, Daniel Ramirez Villa 

 

III. Changes & Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes (07-06-2020) 

• Motion by Steven Duffy, 2nd by Kriss Haglund to approve minutes as 

submitted. Motion Carried. 

 

IV. Changes & Approval of Meeting Agenda 

• Kriss Haglund motioned to approve agenda 2nd by, Steve Duffy. Motion 

carried.  

V. Open Public Hearing(s) and Consideration Of Request(s) 

A. None. 

VI. Unfinished (Old) Business 

A. None. 

VII. New Business  

A. Covid-19 update. As of today 470 cases in Boone County. The positivity 

rate is 8% which has not moved in the last 3 days. The 8th grade Boone 

class is going hybrid. The Ogden high school and middle school is going 

hybrid for the next two weeks. Madrid 6th grade is out but will be coming 

back to in person due to teachers testing positive. The Madrid volleyball 

team is in a two week hiatus as of today. All of Madrid’s volleyball coaches 

are positive. Parents are attempting to have their kids be “exempt” from 

wearing mask. As far as public health is concerned serology antibody test 

does not have any say if your child is “exempt”. The walk in clinic is quite 

busy as of 10:30 am they have seen 30 people. The CDC is 
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recommending that everyone get there flu shot early this year adults that 

don’t have insurance the public health department will be able to get the 

flu vaccine through the state and hopefully get the individuals there 

vaccine. The covid vaccine will be coming in waves and right now they are 

wanting us to report the number of cases in long-term care facilities and 

workers. 

VIII. Department Update 

A. Public Health Department Report.  

B. Health and Sanitation Department Report: 1152 198th Rd. Boone, IA 

50036 property in Logan’s port which is owned by Bobby G Kenoyer and 

Reginald Stuhldryer L Sr. and has been an ongoing nuisance in the county 

for many years. Just recently the health and sanitation department went to 

court with Bobby G Kenoyer and won which resulted in in him being fined 

$500 and paying $60 in court cost. Reginald Stuhldryer is set fort court 

later this month. The county attorney and I are planning to see about 

condemning the property if the property remains the same after both 

Bobby G Kenoyer and Reginald Stuhldryer L Sr. have gone to court. Early 

this morning I was notified that Northern Natural Gas Co at 608 210th St, 

Ogden, IA 50212 was found to be discharging untreated sewage into a 

nearby stream. The DNR was able to track it down to this facility and has 

notified them to fix it. The only dilemma at this facility is that it’s a no dig 

zone as they have restrictions on what they can can’t do as they are a 

natural gas company. Once I hear more I will report it back to the board. 

End or report. 

IX. Adjournment 

Dr. Mehlhaus entertained a motion to adjourn. Steven Duffy moved, 2nd by 

Kriss Haglund to adjourn the meeting at 7:16 pm. Motion carried 

 

Next meeting will be November 16th, 2020 @ 5:30p.m. At the Boone County 

Hospital: 4th floor Board Room. 


